
Homedale School District #370 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees; Superintendent Rob Sauer 
FROM: Amy Winters, HMS Principal  
DATE: November 9, 2015 

RE: Board of Trustees Report 

 
Enrollment 
 
5th = 92 6th = 85 7th = 99 8th = 105 Total: 381 (+6) 
 
Fundraiser Results 
HMS made $2,468.17 selling magazines and Avalanche subscriptions this year. The money 
will be used to purchase more reading materials for the school library.  
 
First Quarter D’s and F’s 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
5th grade Wax Museum 
This is the first year the 5th grade put on a wax museum for parents. The goal was to get 
kids excited about reading non-fiction. Students dressed up as the main character of their 
books. When parents dropped a quarter into their buckets, students came to life and told a 
summary of what they had read. The fundraiser earned $492.81 and will be used for field 
trip transportation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Veteran’s Day Assembly 
Nov. 11 at 10:45 am.  
 
 
 
 
 

 D’s F’s 

5
th

 grade 14 (15.2%) 6 (6.5%) 

6
th

 grade 24 (28.5%) 15 (17.8%) 

7
th

 grade 14 (14.1%) 5 (5.0%) 

8
th

 grade 12 (11.4%) 4 (3.8%) 

Total 64 (16.8%) 30 (7.8%) 



 
Leadership Club 

Every Thursday the Leadership Club meets to 
work on building collaboration, teamwork, and 
mentoring skills. They will begin mentoring 5th 
graders next semester.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Red Ribbon Week 

 
Themes: 
Monday – I will put a stop to drugs! 
Tuesday – I am my own hero by being drug 
free! 
Wednesday – I’m too bright for drugs! 
Thursday – I’m at the top of my game! 
 
Students participated in a door decorating 
contest, signed pledges to be drug free, and 
attended an assembly.  
 
 

 
First Place     Second Place 

 


